






June 5, 2016                                                                               The Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Religious Education Program for 
Grades K-8: 
Re-registration letters will be mailed to 
all families presently enrolled.     
Re-registration may be done either by 

mail or in person. Beginning JULY 6, NEW registration will be 
taken at the Religious Education Office during office hours.  
 

To complete registration for our Parish Catechetical Program, 
a family must be: 

Registered members of the parish 
Present a certificate of Baptism for the child/ren and  
Registration fee 

 

To ensure that we make adequate provision for all planning to    
attend in the summer or fall, we ask that ALL NEW  
REGISTRATION be completed by July 15th, 2016. Please relay 
this information to prospective new registrants who might not 
receive this bulletin, especially those planning to enroll first 
graders who have not been in our kindergarten this year. 
Thank you! 
 

For our Junior High Students (Gr. 7 – 8) Service Project Forms 
are due back at the beginning of next school year. 
 

We are grateful to the catechists, assistants, students and 
parents for all they have done to make this year meaningful to 
so many.  
 

SUMMER PROGRAM 2016 
Children attend 10 days, Monday – Friday, 9:00AM – 12:30PM 
and must attend Advent and Lent sessions, Masses during the 
school year for continued religious education. The program will 
run from Monday August 1 to Friday August 12, 2016.         
Registration forms were mailed and also they are available at 
the Nativity i-desk and Religious Education Office. Our reason 
for this option is to provide the best quality religious education 
at the most convenient time for the majority of our families. 
 

CAN YOU HELP? 
Our Religious Education Program is once again in need of           
catechists for grades K-6, for either Sunday morning or    
Thursday afternoon in our school and/or our summer option 
program. We are especially in need of catechists to teach a 
small group (6-8 students) in their home for 7th and 8th grade. 
The Religious Education Coordinator will provide both group 
and individual sessions to prepare you for this vital ministry to 
our young children. If you feel called to this ministry, or even if 
you’re curious about what is involved, please call the Center 
@ 201-447-1776 for information.  

 

CONFIRMATION 2017 
Letters regarding details of our program and coming events will 
be mailed to all students who will be in freshman year of high 
school by the Fall of 2016 and who are considering taking part 
in next year’s Confirmation program. If you do not receive a 
letter by the end of July, and wish information, please call the 
Center at 201-447-1776. 

Catechesis…about Liturgy 
Bury the dead: We probably rarely think that when we attend a funeral we 
are undertaking a corporal work of mercy: bury the dead. This act is far 
more than disposing of a dead body. It is the final rite of the Order of   
Christian Funerals. Called the “Rite of Committal,” it is preceded by a   
procession, usually from the place of the funeral Mass to a cemetery.   
Processions are always symbolic: they physically take us from one place to 
another. This procession takes us from a celebration of the joy of the     
funeral Mass and the new Life the deceased entered into to a final        
celebration of the respect and dignity we accord the human body, which 
was once a temple of the Holy Spirit. There are prayers for both the      
deceased and the loved ones who bring the body for burial.  
In the prayer over the place of committal, we call to mind Jesus’ three days 
in the tomb, the hope and   promise of resurrection, and the anticipation of 
eternal glory. The rite acknowledges the sadness of taking a final leave of 
the deceased person, at the same time it continues its prayer for peace and 
consolation. The coffin may be sprinkled with holy water, reminding us 
again of our baptism and incorporation into the Body of Christ. The prayer 
over the people begs for strength before the assembled people are blessed 
and sent forth with the peace of Christ.  
The funeral Mass focuses on the joy of the resurrection. The Rite of     
Committal recognizes the sadness of this final act of leave-taking. The 
church walks with us through the rhythm of joy and sorrow, life and death. 
This walk is always with the risen Christ, who has died and risen, and 
shows us the way to eternal Life.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Children’s Liturgy of the Word Ministry is a    
wonderful Ministry sharing the Word of God with 
children. 
From September through June, this Ministry occurs 
several Sundays each month, during the 10:15 
Mass. Just prior to the First Reading, after a special 
blessing, you lead the children, in grades one 
through five, into the McGrath Room and share the 
readings from the Children’s Lectionary. A short   
discussion of the readings follow, and you return to 
the Church following the Universal Prayer.  
 

The commitment is only 4 or 5 times a year! 
 

You can do this ministry alone, or with a partner 
with a friend or spouse. The Ministry leader makes 
up one schedule for the year, and members can 
easily substitute for one another. 
 

If your are interested in hearing more, talk to Fr. George or  
contact Janet Nemec at the Rectory 201 444-6362 

janetlynnnemec@yahoo.com 

Here’s something  
to think about  
for the Fall… 
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St. Luke’s Church Senior Lucans News 
 
The Annual Picnic will be held at Boro Park, in 
Waldwick on Thursday, June 9th at 12 Noon. 
The cost is $5 per person.  
Call Jo Thompson @201 445-8446 for          
reservations for both the Lucans Memorial 
Mass luncheon and the Annual Picnic. Please 
mark your calendars and get your reservations 
in early! No walk-ins. 

 

Church of the Nativity 
Moms’ Group 

Starting  
June 7, 2016 

Meetings are  

Tuesdays 11:15-1:00 
Upper Room in the Church 

 

Moms meet with their children, ages one 
through five, for a friendly playgroup. 
The children work on age appropriate 
crafts and have playtime. The Moms 
chat, share stories, ask and give advise, 
get and give support... all the while,    
developing friendships. Moms will bring 
snacks for their own children and maybe 
a little extra to share.  
 
For more information contact… 
 

Ania Kalata kalata.ania@gmail.com 

 Church of the Nativity  
@nnu[l 

 Golf Outing 
 

Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus,   
Pope John XXIII, Council 5498 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Monday, September 12, 2016 
River Vale Country Club 

$130 Per Golfer 
 

The Outing Includes… 
18 Holes of Golf (scramble format), Cart,  
Buffet (after golf), Gifts for Each Golfer,  

 

Prizes for… 
best team scores, longest drive,  

closest to the pin, etc. 
 
 

Registration forms available on the website and  
on the Literature Rack in the back of the Church 

 

Please register early — space is limited 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information, please contact  
 

Frank Simek fjsimek@gmail.com  
Bob Hoeppner  cuffs2001@aol.com   
Andy Ferrone ajferrone@optimum.net 



 
 
 

 
 

GOD AMONG US 
 Today’s Gospel reading offers what seems to be a 
simple story of loss, grief, and a miracle. A woman 
in the town of Nain has suffered the death of her 
husband and now her son, her only child, has died. 
Approaching the town with the usual crowd of   
people in tow, Jesus sees the funeral procession 
and is moved to deep pity for the death of a young 
man and for his mother, a woman bereft of family. 
Yet Jesus not only has compassion, he also has the 
power to restore and make things whole again, and 
so he does. Telling the woman not to weep any 
more, Jesus approaches the bier and tells the 
young man to get up. He brings him back to life 
and to the arms of his mother. The crowd following 
Jesus gasps in real fear and amazement, while 
praising God. As believing Jews, they must have 
immediately recalled how the great prophet Elijah 
brought another widow’s son back to life (1 Kings 
17:17–24). When that boy returned to life his 
mother said to Elijah, “Now indeed I know that you 
are a man of God. The word of the Lord comes   
truly from your mouth” (17:24). Jesus is revealed 
in this account not only as a miracle worker—a 
wonder in itself—but he is, like Elijah, a sign of God 
visiting the chosen people.  
 God walks among us now. Distracted as we are 
by the almost unending stream of bad news that 
we hear in the media, we might not recognize God. 
And if we are too busy looking for the “big        
miracles”—the quick fix to our problems, the       
answer to our every prayer, the granting of        
extraordinary   favors—we might miss God’s      
miracles right there in the ordinary, everyday 
things right under our noses. 
 
Living Stewardship Now 
Make a conscious decision today to see 
Christ in those 
around you and 
respond to them 
accordingly.  
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Church of the Nativity 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

COUNCIL 5498 
 

PRESENTS THE 50/50 – 500 CLUB 
 

WINNER TAKES ALL  
 

WE ARE SELLING ONLY 500 CHANCES AT $5.00 EACH  
 

YOU WILL HAVE A CHANCE TO WIN  
UP TO $1250.00 OR 50% OF THE PROCEEDS  

 

THE DRAWING WILL BE ON JUNE 30, 2016  
AT 7:30 PM IN THE MCGRATH ROOM.  

 
 

YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE PRESENT TO WIN. 

                                      

How about Prayer? 
 

                                          

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

now meeting on 

Mondays 
11:00AM 

In O’Connell Hall 
Life is both fragile and precious. It is a gift from 
God that we sometimes take all too much for 
granted. We are brought face-to-face with how 
much we cling to life and God when life is taken 
away.  
                                                                                           [Taken from Living Liturgy] 


